SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
8th June, 2010
Meeting commenced: 6.05 pm

                                                        “                 ended: 7.10 pm
PRESENT:
Ward Councillors



Councillor Howard Balkind - Swinton South Ward



Councillor Martin O'Neill - Swinton South Ward



Councillor Bill Hinds - Swinton North Ward



Councillor Bernard Lea - Pendlebury Ward

Community Representatives
Tony Camilleri - Pendlebury Coyotes
Maureen Wilkinson - Transport Group

Christine Sigurnjak - Transport Group

Brian Elsey – Moorside Rangers FC
John Etherson – Senior Action Group 

Peter Renshaw - Swinton North Residents' Association
Jean Appleby – Friends of Victoria Park

Krys Hill – Swinton Allotments Group

Norman Shacklady - Beech Farm Residents' Association

Other Interested Parties
L. Anderson
)
CLETTRA 

G. Whiteley
)

K. Oliver - local resident


Also in Attendance
Marie Johnson – Swinton Neighbourhood Manager

Mike Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate

Chris Tucker - Swinton Neighbourhood Management Team

Steve Gogarty - Urban Vision Partnership

Tina Blake - Groundwork

Brenda Worthington - Salford Primary Care Trust

Inspector Robert Findlow - Greater Manchester Police
1.

ELECTION OF CHAIR 
RESOLVED:
THAT
Norman Shacklady be elected as Chair of the Committee for the municipal year 2010/11.
Norman Shacklady - in the Chair

2.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR
RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Jim Dawson be elected as Deputy Chair of the Committee for the municipal year 2010/11.

3.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Stephen Cooke, Councillor Derek Antrobus, Councillor Barry Warner, Kevin Brady, Bob Doherty, Steve Sheridan, N. Storey and Lewis Jackson.   
4.

COUNCILLOR HOWARD BALKIND
The Chairman welcomed Councillor Howard Balkind to his first meeting of the committee following his recent election to the City Council.

5.

MEMBERSHIP OF THE SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET 



GROUP 2010/11
The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report detailing the current membership of the Swinton Community Committee, and seeking nominations for 2010/11.  
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Councillor John Ferguson, Councillor Jim Dawson and Councillor Howard Balkind be appointed as the Council representatives on the Swinton Community Committee Budget Sub-Group for 2010/11, for the Pendlebury Ward, Swinton North and Swinton South Wards, respectively.



(2) THAT Christine Sigurnjak, Norman Shacklady and Liz James be appointed as the community representatives on the Swinton Community Committee Budget Sub-Group 2010/11, for the Pendlebury, Swinton North and Swinton South Wards, respectively.
6.

ILLEGAL TRAVELLER ENCAMPMENTS
Councillor Bernard Lea referred to the issue of illegal traveller encampments, particularly in the vicinity of the Agecroft Commerce Park and Forest Bank prison. He said the City Council, along with the appropriate partner agencies, were currently renewing their protocol for this issue, specifically a proposal that enforcement action would only be initiated when such encampments comprised three or more caravans.  A number of members expressed concerns at this proposal, and suggested that the threshold for enforcement action should be one illegally parked caravan.    
RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted; and anyone who has any comments, or views, on the City Council's protocol or illegal traveller encampments, be requested to forward them to Councillor Peter Connor, the Lead Member for Housing.

7.

BETTER HOMES INITIATIVE
Councillor Bernard Lea referred to refurbishments which were taking place as part of the Better Homes Initiative and a particular case which seemed to demonstrate that, residents had a lack of choice in the fittings which were placed in their homes.    It was commented that, this issue be raised direct with the City West Housing Trust.    
8.

MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS


The minutes of the meeting of the committee held on 11th May, 2010, were agreed as a correct record, and signed by the Chairman.
9.

SALFORD TRAVEL PARTNERSHIP 


(Previous Minute 8 -11th May, 2010)


Marie Johnson reported that, an invitation had been sent to the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive (GMPTE) and rail companies inviting them to attend a future meeting of the committee.   She said hopefully they will be in attendance at the next meeting to be held on 10th August, 2010, and in the meantime would appreciate being provided with any specific issues that members wished to raise with them.    
10.

COMMUNITY SAFETY ISSUES


Inspector Robert Findlow provided statistics in relation to recorded crime within the Swinton Community Committee area, over the past two months, together with details of recent activities and which were summarised as follows:-
· a 60% reduction in domestic burglaries

· a 36% reduction in vehicle thefts

· incidences of anti-social behaviour were running at the same rate as last year, though many of the things which were recorded under this category were not strictly anti-social issues, and work was being done to show statistics more accurately reflected this
· recent staffing changes within the Division

· property marking scheme to be focused on the Valley estate

· the stealing of registration plates becoming an increasing problem

· issues relating to Clifton railway station having been raised with British Transport Police will be taking appropriate action and reporting to the next PACT (Partners and Communities Together) Group
11.

COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN 2010/11


Marie Johnson submitted the Swinton and Pendlebury Community Action Plan 2010/11.


Councillor Martin O'Neill welcomed the new format of the Community Action Plan which he said was much more user friendly.   



Councillor Bernard Lea asked what the monitoring process for the action plan would be. Marie Johnson replied that monitoring would be undertaken through the Swinton Neighbourhood Partnership Board.    



RESOLVED: THAT the Swinton and Pendlebury Community Action Plan 2010/11 be approved.
12

SUMMER ACTIVITIES

Marie Johnson said a programme of activities for young people up to 19 years of age was being planned for the summer holidays, which would also include 200 activities provided by Salford Community Leisure. She said she would welcome any ideas as to where the planned activities were targeted. Chris Tucker added that, the specific details of the programme were still being worked on and further information would be provided in due course.    
RESOVLED:
THAT the information be noted.
13.

GROUNDWORK ENVIRONMENT AUDIT

Tina Blake reported that an audit was being undertaken to create a data base of open space, green space and other similar land within the community committee area, which in turn could be used to determine how funds available were prioritised to address maintenance and other associated issues. She said the exercise was nearing completion and the resulting data base would be passed to the Swinton Neighbourhood Management team.   
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

14.

SWINTON BUDGET GROUP
The committee received details of the current budget statement 2010/11, in respect of the devolved budgets.   In addition, details were submitted of the meeting of the Swinton Budget Sub-Group held on 25th May, 2010, which recommended the action indicated with regard to the following applications for  grant from the devolved budgets allocated to the community committee:-

	Applicant
	Total Grants Sought
	Purpose 
	Decision
	Budget
	Comments

	(i) River Valley Credit Union
	£309.55
	purchase of computer system
	refused
	-
	more appropriate for the project to be centrally funded 




	(ii) Swinton Division Guides Association
	£164.99
	purchase of equipment 
	£164.99 approved
	devolved
	-

	(iii) Salford Allotment Association
	£185.98
	running costs for staging show
	£185.98 approved
	devolved
	-

	(iv) 1st Pendlebury Rainbow Guides
	£337.26
	room hire costs
	£337.26 approved
	devolved
	-

	(v) Victoria Park Ladies' Bowling Club
	£495
	purchase of polo shirts for team
	£600 approved
	Salford Sports and Physical Activity Alliance Fund (SPAA)
	awarded starter grant as new group

	(vi) 1st Pendlebury (St. Augustine's) Guides
	£528.53
	room hire costs
	£528.53 approved
	devolved
	-

	(vii) Clifton Country Park user Group
	£550
	towards staging picnic in the park event 
	£550 approved
	devolved 
	-

	(viii) Swinton Open Space
	£665
	towards  newsletter production costs
	£665.00 approved
	devolved
	-

	(ix) Swinton Open Space
	£753.05
	towards  hire of a marquee and event and insurance and first aid costs
	£753.05 approved
	devolved
	-

	(x) Hammer Action Group
	£1,190.63
	towards renovation costs of the James Nasmyth Steam Hammer in Eccles
	refused
	-
	project not in the Swinton Community Committee area


	(xi) SAGS
	£1,572
	towards room hire refreshment and entertainment costs


	£600 approved
	community health and wellbeing fund
	applicant be requested to re-apply for further funding in 6 months' time

	(xii) Salford Loaves and Fishes
	£2,000
	Towards provision of new flooring at organisations' premises
	refused
	-
	no evidence provided that the organisation has members from the Swinton area

	(xiii) Salford Ranger Team
	£2,414
	cost of friendship day
	refused
	-
	preferable if event was centrally funded.

	(xiv) Little Rascals Play Group
	£2,733.40
	room hire costs
	£733.40
	devolved
	-

	(xv) Swinton Neighbourhood Team
	£3,350
	towards staging the Valley Festival
	£3,350 approved
	devolved
	audited accounts to be provided by organisation after the event has been held.

	(xvi) Swinton Neighbourhood Team
	£4,453
	towards staging In Bloom event
	£4,453 approved
	devolved
	-

	(xvii) Groundwork Manchester, Salford, Stockport, Tameside and Trafford
	£8,000
	towards undertaking the Swinton open spaces environmental audit
	deferred 
(see comments)
	-
	application to be given further consideration by the Swinton Budget Group

	(xviii) Salford Community Leisure
	£11,526.50
	towards staging summer youth activities 
	£11,526.50 approved

(see comments)
	£9,526.50 devolved budget and £2,000 community health and wellbeing fund
	in approving this application the committee agreed that the full amount of £11,526.50 be granted and not the £6,000 recommended by the Swinton Budget Group.


RESOLVED: (1) THAT the recommendations of the Swinton Budget Group on 25th May, 2010 as summarised above, be endorsed.


(2) THAT the financial position statement 2010/11, in respect of the Swinton Community Committee Devolved Budgets be noted.

15.

CLIFTON COUNTRY PARK - SALFORD PLAYBUILDER PROGRAMME 


2010/11


Details were submitted of a public consultation event to be held at Clifton 



Country Park on Thursday, 3rd June, 2010, between 3 p.m. and 6 p.m. with 



regard to proposal to improve 22 play spaces throughout Salford.



RESOLVED:
that the information be noted.

16.           SALFORDIAN HOTEL 
Details were submitted highlighting the facilities available at the Salforfordian Hotel in Southport.

RESOLVED:  THAT the information be noted.

17.           GOOD NEWS ITEM
The following items were reported:-

· The Big Green Festival to be held at Swinton Town Hall on Saturday, 26th June 2010.

· Urban Vision had commenced works on the insulation of disabled ramps on Moorside Road.

· The first band concert had been held at Victoria Park, Swinton.

· Anthony Camilleri provided an update on the activities of the roller hockey teams which use Victoria Park.  He also asked whether it would be possible for existing 5 a-side football pitch in the park to also be marked out for playing Roller Hockey.  

· Marie Johnson said that, work was being done on compiling a directory of services and organisations in the Swinton Community Committee area, which would hopefully be available for the next meeting.

· Chris Tucker provided details of events which are to be held as part of Refugee Week between 14th and 20th June 2010.

· The Valley Planting Day which had been a joint exercise in association with City West Housing.

· Brenda Worthington said a half term breakfast club had been held on the Valley Estate for children aged 4 to 11 which had been successful.

· Chris Tucker said the possibility of setting up a Friends of Swinton Station with an initial meeting being held on Thursday, 15th July 2010 at which representatives of the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive (GMPTE) and the Friends of Walkden Station together with local Councillors will be present.  He said dependent on the success of this, the possibility of creating similar friends groups for Clifton and Moorside Stations would be considered. 
· Norman Shacklady and his wife Freda would be celebrating their diamond wedding anniversary on Thursday, 1st July, 2010.

RESOLVED:  THAT the information be noted.

18.
GASKELL STREET

Peter Renshaw suggested there was a need to consider the installation of security railing to the premises in Gaskell Street particularly to reassure elderly residents living there and make them feel safe in the their homes.  Marie Johnson said this was an issue which should be pursued initially with the City West Housing Trust. 

19.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
It was noted that the next meeting of the Committee will be held on Tuesday, 10th August, 2010 at Salford Civic Centre commencing at 6.00p.m.
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